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AUSTRALIAN PEACEKEEPERS REBUILD SCHOOL FOR 200 STUDENTS IN EAST TIMOR

High in the hills above Dili East Timor, Australian Peacekeepers beavered away to provide the village of Dare with a school for their 200 plus students.

The previous schoolhouse had fallen into disrepair, as the coordinator of the project Warrant Officer Class 1 (WOI) Bruce Reilly explained.

‘It was an old bush style double classroom with 220 kids using it. It’s made of bush material with the roof made of old rusted corrugated and thatching, which leaks quite badly. It’s not a good teaching environment, there are no blackboards or any furniture. Generally the building is in a very poor unstable condition,” said WO1 Riley.

WO1 Riley was initially asked whilst he was visiting the memorial to the 2/2 and 2/4 Independent Companies, if he could have a look at the school and see if there was a possibility of providing volunteer work to help repair it.

“I went up there for a visit and was a bit taken aback by the amount of work that needed to be done. It was bigger then just a couple of blackboards or a few chairs and tables. The double classroom needed to be completely refurbished. I approached the Commander Australian National Command Element, Colonel Stephen Dunn about taking it on as a project”

Shortly after WO1 Riley’s visit to the school and the memorial the Captain of the USS Boxer contacted Colonel Dunn and asked if the Australian military had a task that the ships company could help with. After reviewing the schools requirements both the Australians and Americans decided to support it and they then swung into action.

Picking up a variety of building supplies ranging from timber, concrete and toilets and all the other essentials required for building a project of this type from Darwin. The USS Boxer delivered it to Comoro Beach, storming ashore using US Marine Hovercraft and the twin rotor CH46 helicopters to deliver the goods.

Having delivered the materials to Comoro Beach just outside Dili, the major task to deliver the materials to the school high in the hills above Dili, had just begun. Travelling along the winding roads up through the steep hills surrounding Dili the Australian and American service men and woman delivered theirs cargoes to an eager team of their co-workers. The difficulty of the terrain in which these volunteers worked was clearly demonstrated when the concrete for the footings had to be poured. Locals of all ages joined in to help in the concrete Congo line moving concrete down the hill. The laughter emanating from the line of bouncing buckets of concrete was a promising sign of the camaraderie that was to develop between the three groups

Over the three days of the project the Diggers had the opportunity to work alongside American service personnel from the Marine Corps, Army, Navy and Air Force. The sharing of rations, jokes and the exchanging and trading of service memorabilia was a clear indication of the camaraderie that developed over that time with a common task in mind.

The Villagers of Dare now have a new school, which will provide a better healthier learning environment for their children, a refurbished pool and an even stronger bond with Australian service men and women established during the darkest days of World War II.

